
 

Newsletter 

31st January 2020 

Dear Parents 

Children in Year 5 attended Mass this week in Holy Cross Church.  This has  
proven to be very successful as our children can now attend a regular Mass in 
church on a rota in addition to their class Mass. This is a wonderful way to     
integrate with our parish family and next week 4C will attend on Tuesday     
morning at 9.00 and 4A on Thursday 
morning at 9.00. 

Year 2 Family Lunch 

Once again thank you to Mrs Alger and 
all kitchen and admin staff who 
worked so hard to make this day a 
success. 

Holocaust Memorial 

This year marked 75 years since the 
liberation of Auschwitz – a place that I visited a few years ago. We continue to 
pray for tolerance and peace throughout our world in the shadow of such     
atrocities. The day was marked with a series of events throughout the country. 

In the UK, the Reverend Canon Dr Christopher Collingwood and Joshua Daniels 
from University of York's Jewish Society lit 600 candles together, and laid them 
out in the shape of the Star of David on the floor of the Chapter House of York 
Minster. 

Teacher contact form for parents 

It is good to see that these are working so well. Please remember to ask for your class teacher in the first 
instance and Phase Leader if necessary. These are Mrs Peters for EYFS, Miss Draycott for Key Stage One, 
Mrs Nabil for Lower Key Stage Two (Years 3 and 4) and Mrs Noonan / Miss Clarke for Upper Key Stage Two 
(Years 5 and 6).  Please direct any other queries to the school office during office hours – please do not be 
tempted to contact staff directly via the school Facebook page. Thank you. 

Bag2school Collection 

We are pleased to announce that Friends of Holy Cross in conjunction with the school ECO council have      
organised a clothes & shoe collection with Bag2School in order to raise funds. The bags will be sent out next 
week. Please put any unwanted adults’ and children’s clothes, shoes (tied together please), hats, belts,       
handbags, soft toys and other household textiles in these bags and return to school by 3rd March. 

Science Workshop 

Some of our children went to Harlow Study Centre 
today, for a science workshop. 

They had an enjoyable and informative experience 
investigating electricity and learning about circuits. 

 



R B 99% 

R L 100% 

1D 94% 

1S 97% 

2HD 99% 

2TE 97% 

3N 100% 

3CK 97% 

4A 99% 

4C 99% 

5G 99% 

5S 98% 

6E 96% 

6N 91% 

Congratulations to Ladybirds, winners of the KS1 Attendance Award for this 
week with an amazing 100%. The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 3N, 
who also attained a fantastic 100% attendance this week. 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either by 
telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We need full 
details of why your child is unable to attend school. We are        
frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their child is 
absent from school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with 
the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Gospel Values Awards 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

        Butterflies: Axel Brooks   Ladybirds: Freya Bown 

        1D: Aria McGinty    1S: Sian Hanifin-Flynn 

        2HD: Rhianne-Joy Hombre   2TE: Emilia Mardyla 

        3N: Jake Doyle    3CK: Dominic Marshal 

        4A: Alana Cox    4C: Kailani Loughran-Ricketts            

        5G: Laura Norris                    5S: Seren-Bliss Feast 

               6E: George Cundins                           6N: Braydon Hand 

Hockey Tournament 

Congratulations to our Year 6 children who played in the  hockey           
tournament at Church Langley school last Friday. 

Team 1 stormed it with a clean sheet of 3 wins and a fantastic team      
effort.  Team 2 played really well too with 2 wins and 1 loss, but achieved 
enough points across the board to earn themselves a place in the final.  

What a fantastic achievement; out of 24 teams both our teams are in the 
finals, which takes place this afternoon, again at Church Langley school.  

We wish them all the very best of luck! 

Holy Cross Parent Choir 

Calling all singers! We would like to establish a parent choir to sing at Holy Cross’s 60th birthday celebrations.  

Any parents interested please contact Mrs Lieu in the office.  





The Words of Pope Francis 
If we lose our memory, we destroy our future. May the anniversary of the Holocaust, the 
unspeakable cruelty that humanity learned of 75 years ago, serve as a summons to pause, to 
be still and to remember. We need to do this, lest we become indifferent. 

RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 2 February - Luke 2: 22-40 

Mary and Joseph were true to their faith as they presented Jesus in the Temple. They followed 

the traditions required of them and offered their son, this tiny holy child, back to God. 

Imagine Mary’s confusion when an overjoyed Simeon stated that the hope of Israel was in his arms 

but that her son would be responsible for the fall of many. Imagine Mary’s concern at being told 

that a sword would pierce her own heart too. 

There is so much happiness and sorrow in this one act of dedication. There is so much happiness 

and sorrow in our world today. 

Simeon and Anna had many years of waiting for this moment when they would play their part, 

promised to them by God. They believed, waited and rejoiced in the birth of the Saviour; hope con-

quering fear. 

Today in a world often overcome by fear, poverty and sadness, it can be so hard to believe, wait 

and hope. 

Let’s remember that in Baptism we were reborn, we became children of God and promises were 

made, either by ourselves or on our behalf, to renounce Satan, to overcome sin, to live in the hope 

of Christ Jesus. 

Am I owning these promises today? In this moment is God inspiring me to live differently, to hope 

and believe more deeply? 

Dear God,  

we renew our dedication to you today, as we come afresh into your presence.  

Inspire us to be your presence to others in all the happiness and sorrow in our world. 

As the Baptismal candle shines brightly, may your light shine through us, illuminating 

the world to reveal the hope and joy you bring in Christ Jesus our Lord. Amen. 

“They took him up to Jerusalem to present him to the Lord” 





 



Another exciting week in forest school...bug hunting, digging for 
worms, observing and feeding the birds, den building, using flint and steels 
as well as enjoying outside reading! 

As the weeks are progressing, the children's den building skills are        
developing. They are able to plan, assess and discuss what needs changing 
in order for improvement. Their team work and communication skills is 
wonderful to see.  

This weeks Forest school certificate will be awarded to Otto Colussi. 



Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday to… Marcel Sereda, Dominik Gadomski,                  
Fabian Jozefcyzk, Alexandra Mazurek, Jake Doyle, Rafe Norris, 
Naavah Dixon 

Menu Week 1 

Monday 3rd February 

5S Swimming 

Be Still Club lunchtime 

Year 4 Mass 2.00 

Year 6 SATs Booster 3.15-4.15 

 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Tuesday 4th February  

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

KS2 Homework 3.15-4.15 

Phonics 3.15 - 4.00 

KS2 Dodgeball 3.15 4.15  

Year 6 SATs Boosters 3.15 - 4.15 

Wednesday 5th February  

Newspaper Club lunchtime 

Karate 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Netball 3.15 - 4.15 

KS1 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

Thursday 6th February  

Chess Club 12.00 - 12.45 

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

Phonics  3.15 - 4.00 

Football Team Training 3.15 - 4.30 

KS1 Cosmic Yoga 3.15 - 4.00 

KS1 Dance 3.15 - 4.15 

  

Friday 7th February  

1S Assembly 2.40 

Karate 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

Youth Group 6.30 -  7.45 

 

Merit Certificates: 

Butterflies: Zachary Timbrell, for having such a positive attitude to school 

Ladybirds:   Maxon Wienzek, for great shape hunting in the outdoor area 

1D:  David Owolabi, for writing great questions in literacy    

1S:  Catherine Kazakov, being an excellent friend to the class  

2HD:  Ethan Smith, for amazing efforts with his work this week  

2TE:    Thomas Hyde, for excellent, thoughtful R.E. work 

3CK:  Julia Magryta, for confidently contributing to whole class maths work  

3N:  Beniamin Gulka, for positive attitude to learning this week 

4A:  Lily Vetori, for writing an excellent description of Charlie Bucket’s house  

4C:  Emilia Marsham, for an amazing description about the house  of Charlie Bucket 

5G:   Temilola Olabode, for always trying her very best and never giving up 

5S:  Erin Barker, for hard work, always trying her best and being a positive role model 

6E:  Orhiana Kwey, for excellent writing in Literacy 

6N:  Vusi Mazibuko, for having a mature and enthusiastic attitude to learning 

Learning Mentor: Marcy Reddin, for having a good week in school, Keep up the great work! 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Patrick 


